

## MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE MEETING HELD 15/5/00

Present: Steve Gibson, Pat Healy, Maureen Rowe, Rod Rosenfield, Jenny Rosenfield

Apology: Dennis Stimson

Minutes of previous meeting were read and confirmed.

Rex is unable to do the work at the complex, Hal is now getting quotes.

Rod agreed to stop hockey when courts are re-surfaced and will need to give about 1 months notice.

Tree at court 11 has not been completed as yet. Michael Stone will attend later.

Light on Court 5 still has not been fixed. Rod will go ahead with getting this fixed.

Court Fees - Rod was asked to prepare a list of suggested increases for consideration at our next meeting on 7/6/00 for the various competitions.

As Rod had asked for this to be considered at our last meeting and it was not done prior to the commencement of Junior Badge and the new Tuesday Night and Thursday Night comps, Steve said that the Association will look at some recompence to The Tennis Centre.

Rod has taken down some of the sigs and will look at the others.

Court 8 and 9, the dirt problem has not yet been looked at. We will ask Hal to look into this. We need a row of bricks at court 8 to stop the sand coming down when it rains.

Michael Stone has account for slashing. Maureen will contact Michael to get this for payment.

Rod wishes to discuss promotional work that Matthew was doing. Some of this work is still going on, eg. Gala Day, printing, etc – Sara Lee understood it was a GDTA function and will do it again next year. We have currently 2 proposals on behalf of GDTA to submit for grants from Tennis NSW. Rod will prepare submissions and give to Steve.

Rod hopes we will continue to make the payment made when Matthew was there – this will be discussed at our next meeting.

Squads are up and running, they all have letters and invoices. Matthew used to do this and Rod has attended to this. Steve advised Matthew should have been doing this as Secretary of the Junior Committee. Rod said that Alex King had arrived and did not take the court. Patrick did not arrive even though Alex said he would be there.

Rod pointed out that Gary is doing gradings on behalf of GDTA. Maureen stated that to her knowledge, Rod offered for Gary to do this.

Rod said he is a little disappointed about Interdistrict. The Centre still has not received the Sydney Interdistrict schedule.

Pat rang and was told that materials were sent to Dennis.

Blackwell Cup require 2 hard courts (8 & 9); Bill Austin require 1 court (7) and Wade & Neal require one hard court (1), they are all home team this week.

Patrick was to fax Dennis the draw for him to do, but Matthew's fax was not working.

Steve asked Dennis who was to co-ordinate Interdistrict as this is usually done in conjunction with The Centre.

There was a promise made for Kate Skinner to play in 2 Interdistrict teams last season, to play as a swinging player and if both teams made the finals she would get 2 trophies. She played 14 and 16's and both teams made the Grand Final. Kate was disappointed that she only received 1 trophy. This will be checked with Dennis and if necessary we will organise a further trophy.

We have problems with some players submitted for Interdistrict who do not want to play. Some players are saying they never said they were going to play. Peta Day is in a 2 girl team and quite happy to play. Erica Day has written a letter and she is in a 16 and under No 1 team and she can only play in it as a rotating player with 3 girls in the team. We need to get extra players. Rod is trying to get extra players to fill these spots.

Pat said she told Dennis we should be sending a letter to get their written acceptance re a commitment to play. Rod reported that Patrick has asked him to assist in sorting this out. Pat will ring and check this with Patrick.

Rod said he was disappointed that Division 3 girls Junior Badge had not yet started. Liz explained why this was so and they hope to get it up and running next week. Everyone was working well together.

*This  
is now  
OK  
11 & 12th TC*

We need an answer from Tennis NSW re first weekend in November. Rod suggested he move his event to the week either side and use as Masters.

Steve said Sattelite changes will go ahead. We have been offered two Futures events in February in lieu of 2 Sattelites. We could then fit in our other commitments. We have to fit our Open Tournaments in around other commitments.

We will have Nationals again according to Tennis NSW, we have asked for written confirmation They will not change category. Junior Open will follow this. There will be a couple of weeks and then Gosford Open (Thursday, Friday, Saturday).

Northumberland commences 10a.m. Sunday.

What is happening with money for Interdistrict?

Meeting closed 9.20 pm.

*— A maver do they pay  
Danded out*